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Who must be fingerprinted?
Any of the individuals listed below who will have regular, unsupervised access to children:
a) anyone seeking a Washington State educational certificate;
b) anyone seeking certified or classified employment in a public school district, educational service district (ESD), private school, Washington School for the Deaf (WSD) or the Washington State School for the Blind (WSSB);
c) anyone working as a contractual employee for employers listed in “b)” above
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What is the definition of “regular, unsupervised access to children?”
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Each employer must define for itself “regular, unsupervised access to children.” This can be done in conjunction with the employer’s legal counsel.
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How long are the fingerprint results good for?
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Two years from the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) clearance date. 
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Do employees have to be printed every two years?
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No—once an employee has been printed and if they stay with the same employer in excess of two years, they wouldn’t need to be printed again until they change employers. Employees changing employers within that two year timeframe may not have to be reprinted. That is up to the discretion of the new employer.
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Can fingerprint results done for another agency, military clearance, gun permit, etc., be substituted for OSPI’s fingerprint check?
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No. Substitution is not permitted under the statute.
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Who receives the fingerprint results?
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Public school employers and college/university certification programs can access the database directly for fingerprint results as can the Washington State School for the Blind and the Washington School for the Deaf. Private schools receive the information by letter.
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What are the fees and who pays for them?
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Certification applicants charged $60.25 for the background check and $25.00 for the fingerprinting for a total of $85.25.  The fees will be collected by ESD 113.  **Price effective October 1, 2007**
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What happens if a RAP (Record of Arrest/Prosecution) is produced as a result of fingerprinting?
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A copy of the record (Washington State Patrol [WSP] and/or FBI) will be sent to the individual. A letter containing conviction information will be sent to the school district/ESD employer. Colleges and/or universities nor contract employers receive any RAP information. Private schools receive only limited information.
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How does the process work?
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The Washington State Patrol will use the prints for their check and will forward them to the Federal Bureau of Investigation. The WSP and the FBI will send the fingerprint results to OSPI where the information will be added to the database. The MIT Field Placement Office will be able to directly access the database for the fingerprint results. 


